
Rt Hon Grant Shapps MP 
Secretary of State 
Department for Energy Security and Net Zero  
1 Victoria Street 
London 
SW1H 0ET 
 
22nd June 2023 
 
Dear Mr Shapps, 
 
We are writing as a group of investors, companies, industry associations, and consumer groups to 
applaud the Government’s decision to include a specific net zero and carbon budget objective as 
part of Ofgem’s mandate via the Energy Bill. We are also keen to underline our support for the 
Government to move quickly to equip Ofgem to deliver on its new mandate, following the approval 
of the Energy Bill.   
 
To decarbonise our power, heating, and transport systems, Ofgem needs to plan for and 
incentivise investment in a net zero future. Connections of renewable energy projects to the grid 
are facing huge delays which threaten the UK’s ability to maximise the use of even existing 
renewables power generation, and the UK’s ability to meet its own target of 50GW of offshore 
wind by 2030, 70GW solar by 2035. By updating Ofgem’s mandate to incorporate the UK’s net 
zero target, the Government will empower the regulator to address the interlocking challenges of 
the climate emergency, the increasing cost of living, and energy security.  
 
In light of the magnitude of the task facing Ofgem, as soon as the Energy Bill comes into force, we 
would urge the Government to move quickly to ensure that Ofgem has sufficient capacity, 
resources, and technical expertise to deliver its revised mandate. The simultaneous finalisation of 
the long-awaited Strategy and Policy Statement for Ofgem would also be welcome.  
 
Ofgem’s effective implementation of its net zero mandate will help to unlock vital investment in 
the low-cost, low-carbon energy system we are all working towards. The sooner the new regulatory 
system is up and running, the better.   
 
Yours sincerely, 
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Nigel Pocklington Chief Executive Officer Good Energy 
Benjamin Guest  Managing Director, New 

Energy  Gresham House plc  
Chris Davidson 

Policy Chair 
Ground Source Heat Pump 
Association 

Charlotte Lee Chief Executive HPA (Heat Pump Association) 
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Chris Anker Head of Sustainability Redwheel 
Andrew Knight Global Data & Tech Lead RICS 
Ashley Hamilton Claxton Head of Responsible 

Investment Royal London Asset Management 
Joanna Walker Head of Group Sustainability & 

Stewardship 
Royal London Mutual Insurance 
Society Limited 
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Natasha Landell-Mills Partner & Head of Stewardship Sarasin & Partners LLP 
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Morag Watson Director of Policy Scottish Renewables 
Carmel Murtagh European Province Bursar Society of the Holy Child Jesus 

Sam Peacock Director of Corporate Affairs SSE plc 
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Administration 
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